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Dear Friends,

In a recent editorial in the New York Times, Thomas Friedman quotes extensively from Marwan Muasher’s new 
book “The Second Arab Awakening and the Battle for Pluralism.”   Friedman makes the point that sustainable 
change will not be possible until an “ethic of pluralism” permeates all aspects of society.   He also notes that 
“If 500,000 American troops in Iraq, 
and $1 trillion, could not implant 
lasting pluralism in the cultural soil 
there, no outsider can . . . . There 
also has to be a will from within.”

Friedman has captured the essence 
of the CRT approach.  Our work 
promotes pluralism in regions torn 
apart by conflict.  We do so by 
supporting individuals and groups 
who are working to create an ethic 
of unity and tolerance from within.  
And we are having success, not just 
in the Middle East, but also in Africa 
and Latin America.  

In Israel, where structural inequities between Jewish and Arab citizens have been a persistent barrier to peace, 
CRT has supported a collaborative social movement of Israeli Jewish and Arab women.  In rural Kenya, where 
the oppression of women has slowed economic development and long-standing ethnic rivalries have led to 
periodic outbreaks of violence, CRT has helped improve tribal relationships and reduce violence against women.  
In Latin America, where political instability and unfettered development have led to violence and social tensions, 
CRT has helped indigenous groups strengthen their voice.  In each case, CRT has supported locally-inspired 
and locally-determined efforts to build a more pluralistic and tolerant future.   

Although much of our focus is on the international community, we 
also support and encourage local peacemakers. This year, CRT 
established the Elisabeth Schilder Award for Courage in Religious 
Tolerance to honor individuals who have spoken or acted with 
courage to promote religious tolerance, diversity and/or social 
justice. Our first two awardees, Arlene Pearlman and Jacci Tutt, 
are lifelong social activists and founders of the Women’s Interfaith 
Network of Sarasota-Bradenton.  Their lives demonstrate that 
ordinary citizens can lead extraordinary lives by undertaking 
seemingly small acts of compassion and courage. Whether working 
to end racial intolerance in the U.S. or religious intolerance abroad, 
individuals like Arlene and Jacci are the key to a peaceful future.  

We believe that CRT is making a difference – thanks to you. 
Without your support, CRT would not exist. We look forward to 
the coming year.

In peace,

Andrea Blanch, PhD 
Director

Arlene Pearlman, CRT board member Anna Lewis, and Jacci Tutt 
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Please consider including CRT in your planned 
charitable giving. Ways to donate: 

http://www.c-r-t.org/action-donation.php

Visit the Center for Religious Tolerance at C-R-T.org to view upcoming events



Visit the Center for Religious Tolerance at C-R-T.org to view upcoming events

CRT Financial Report

CRT activities are conducted almost exclusively by volunteers and are funded with a combination of donations and grants. 
Estimated value of volunteer time in 2013 was $25,000. Contributions from donors totaled $63,054. A grant of $60,000 from the 
Clark Charitable Trust, administered through an Israeli nonprofit, funded the Women Reborn Phase II project. Total resources 
in 2012 (including volunteer labor and the Women Reborn grant): $148,064. Expenses included direct grants to peacemakers, 
minigrants for a variety of small projects, office expenses, administrative support, travel, communications, and events. Expenses 
were covered by donor contributions. Total CRT expenses in 2012 (not including Women Reborn): $53,770.

Donations  - 43%
Women Reborn - 40%
Volunteer Time - 17%

Grants to Peacemakers - 47%
Minigrants - 19%
Administration - 10%
Travel - 7%
Communications - 7%
Office expenses - 5%
Events - 5%
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